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One-to-One Teaching Policy  

The Board of Management recognises that child protection and welfare 

considerations permeate all aspects of school life and must be reflected in each 

school policy, school practices and activities. The Board of Management also 

reaffirms its primary responsibility for the care and welfare of pupils and staff.  

Provided it is deemed appropriate for an individual, one-to-one teaching will be 
offered. Parents or guardians of pupil who are to be involved in one-to-one teaching 
will be informed and their agreement sought.  

Where one-to-one teaching occurs, every effort will be made to ensure that this 

teaching takes place in an open environment (open door/door with glass pane).  

Timetabling for one to one teaching will be drawn up by the Special Educational 
Needs (SEN) teacher in conjunction with the class teacher. A copy of the timetable 
will be given to the principal and will be on display in the classroom. 

Work being carried out by S.N.A.s will be carried out under the direction of the class 
teacher and in an open environment. 

Substitute teachers are Garda vetted and therefore follow the SEN timetable and 
continue with one to one teaching as timetabled. 

 

This One to One Teaching policy was adopted by the Board of Management on 02/12/2021 
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Chairperson of Board of Management    Principal  
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